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The meeting convened at 11:10 a.m. with Committee on Grounds and Buildings Chair Schilling 
presiding. 
 
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 

Upon motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the meeting of September 17, 2008 
were approved. 
 

2. UPDATE ON THE FORMULATION OF A NEW CAPITAL FUNDING 
STRATEGY 

 
Executive Vice President Lapp recalled that the Regents endorsed a recommendation in 
September 2008 that the President commence a comprehensive evaluation of the 
University’s capital planning needs over the next ten years, with a focus on three 
categories: seismic repairs and upgrades, infrastructure renewal and deferred 
maintenance, and the growth needs of the campuses. Vice President Lenz and his staff 
have carried out a survey of all the campuses and a ten-year outline has been developed. 
The findings show that the University’s total need over ten years well exceeds $11 billion 
in the three categories, with at least $2.2 billion for seismic upgrades and repairs, 
$3.7 billion for capital renewal and maintenance, and $5.4 billion for growth needs. 
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Ms. Lapp then addressed the question of how to meet these ten-year needs. State funds 
would provide one funding source. Based on the State’s contributions in the past, the 
University has made assumptions about general obligation bond and lease-revenue bond 
contributions and projects a $4.8 billion contribution from the State over the next ten 
years. Another funding source would be a central bond from the University of $2 billion 
or more. The debt service for this bond would be funded through assessments on the 
campuses. The remaining need of $3 billion to $5 billion would be funded by gifts and 
opportunity funds. Ms. Lapp described this as a high-level strategy and noted that it has 
been challenged by recent developments at the State level and in the economy. 

 
Vice President Lenz recalled that in July 2008 the State was not prepared to provide any 
funding for capital facilities projects, in spite of the Governor’s January recommendation 
for $395 million in general obligation bonds. There was no bond initiative on the ballot in 
the November election. The University shifted its strategy and obtained about 
$261 million in lease-revenue bonds. Of the $261 million, approximately $95 million was 
used for seismic renovation and construction on three projects at the Los Angeles, Santa 
Barbara, and Berkeley campuses. The fiscal condition of the State has worsened. The 
Pooled Money Investment Board has halted funding for the University’s capital facilities 
projects. It had set aside $650 million for payments on claims; the University has secured 
approximately $70 million from this amount for campus claims related to capital facilities 
projects. The Governor’s budget for 2009-10 includes a $62.3 million seismic renovation 
project at UC Berkeley. The University has been working with the Department of 
Finance to include a $123 million project at UCLA in the May Revise. Mr. Lenz 
concluded that the University is supported by the State on the merits of its proposals, but 
that it is a challenge to secure funding in the current fiscal climate. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m. 
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